
THE EVIL NATURE OF MAN IN AN EVOLVING SOCIETY

from psychology that reveal the bad news about human nature and show us how to do better. The British Psychological
Society's Research Digest .. to rate Arabs and Muslims as literally less evolved than average.

Take the survey of financial leaders in New York that found they scored highly on psychopathic traits but
lower than average in emotional intelligence. He had lived through the Second World War, and the bad side of
human nature was fully obvious to him. The Big Five is a model still used by psychologists to describe human
personality. Moreover, the type of variation which characterizes a certain species in a certain historical
moment is "to a large extent accidental". We are all potential trolls. Our Pleistocene ancestors were in many
ways thoroughly tolerant and peaceful. The diversity can seem so overwhelming as to render uniformity
irrelevant for comparison with other species. In other words, Rousseau argued that human nature was not only
not fixed, but not even approximately fixed compared to what had been assumed before him. They are also
intrinsic to humans and inherent to their essence. Another potential drawback is that the nomological account
of human nature threatens to lead to the absurd conclusion that all properties of humans are parts of human
nature. We are vain and overconfident. We are all potential trolls Unfortunately, as anyone who has found
themselves in a spat on Twitter will attest, social media may be magnifying some of the worst aspects of
human nature, no doubt in part due to the online disinhibition effect , and the fact that anonymity easy to
achieve online is known to increase our inclinations for immorality. Yet, on the other hand, in many ways
humans and primates really do behave alike. He wrote: We needn't push our researches so far as to ask "Why
do we have humanity, i. The cultivation of learning and intellectual growth of the philosopher, which is
thereby also the happiest and least painful life. Philosophers, novelists, and social scientists recognize that
humans are preoccupied with the acts, events, and people that are good or bad and are susceptible to shame or
guilt when they act in ways that are inconsistent with their understanding of good behavior. As such, there is
no reason why it is intrinsically wrong to try to reverse or cure ageing. This vain self-enhancement seems to be
most extreme and irrational in the case of our morality , such as in how principled and fair we think we are.
We favour ineffective leaders with psychopathic traits One way for us to mitigate against our human failings
would be if we were inclined to choose leaders with rare virtuousness and skill. It is in part a "generalization
from obvious facts" open to empirical observation. It's a very obvious behaviour and still pretty hard to
explain apart from that it looks like good fun," he says. Among bonobos, females are often dominant over
males, violence is muted, and eroticism is a frequent substitute for aggression. Influenced by Hutcheson and
Shaftesbury , he argued against oversimplification. Every time you read the news or watch television, bad
behaviour that causes harm is on display. These self-serving double standards could even explain the common
feeling that incivility is on the increase â€” recent research shows that we view the same acts of rudeness far
more harshly when they are committed by strangers than by our friends or ourselves. The question has split
opinions since people began philosophising. The debate becomes less about biology or psychology and more
about social causes, political structures, and the moral high ground. For instance, it is possible that the
dolphins were in competition with porpoises for prey, so they simply wanted to get rid of their rivals. During
eighteen months in prison, Joseph Stalin was always amazingly calm and never shouted or swore. I argue that,
with respect to aggression, a human is both a goat and a lion. Machery's "nomological" account[ edit ]
Philosopher of science Edouard Machery has proposed that the above criticisms only apply to a specific
definition or "notion" of human nature, and not to "human nature in general". American Journal of Human
Genetics, 91,  Although this debate is mainly of an ethical kind, it is deeply rooted in the different
interpretations of human nature, human freedom, and human dignity which, according to bioconservatives, is
specific to human beings, while transhumanists think that it can be possessed also by posthumans. We would
rather electrocute ourselves than spend time in our own thoughts Maybe if we spent a little more time in
contemplation we would not be so blinkered. They present an astonishing pair. However, this belief is only
possible because we have, for example, evolved a sense of touch. According to the nomological account, a
trait is only part of human nature if it is a result of evolution. Our examination of causes must stop somewhere.
As William James put it in his study of human nature from a religious perspective, "religion" has a
"department of human nature". Where tasks are done cooperatively, Machiavellianism could work in virtually
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every task you're trying to do Even so, the many pros of adopting Machiavellian strategies may outweigh these
cons, particularly in highly social animals like monkeys or humans. Because seriously evil men can have a
gentle side, we hesitate to empathize with their kindness for fear of seeming to rationalize or excuse their
crimes. Trait patterns, on Ramsey's account, can be captured in the form of conditional statements , such as "if
female, you develop ovaries " or "if male, you develop testes ". If Rousseauians and Hobbesians are both
partly right, then what is the source of our strange combination of behavioral tendencies?


